
 

Notice of oral hearing cancellation and 
establishment of new written process for the 
Winnifred Wind Power Plant Connection 
Project 
 
Proceeding 26707 
Applications 26707-A002 to 26707-A004 
 
The Alberta Utilities Commission has cancelled the virtual oral hearing for Proceeding 26707, 
which was scheduled to commence on October 18, 2022, via web conference and has established 
a new process schedule for the filing of written submissions.  
 
The oral hearing was originally set to consider the applications filed by Enerfin Energy Company 
of Canada Inc. and AltaLink Management Ltd. In the applications, Enerfin and AltaLink 
requested approvals to construct and operate a new 138-kilovolt transmission line, to be 
designated as Transmission Line 498L, to connect the existing Bullshead 523S Substation to 
proposed Transmission Line 498L, and to upgrade the substation to accommodate this proposed 
connection.  
 
After certain interveners withdrew their objections, Enerfin filed a motion to cancel the virtual 
oral hearing. The Commission issued a ruling on September 28, 2022, cancelling the oral hearing 
and establishing a new process schedule for the filing of written submissions. The ruling is 
available on Proceeding 26707 as Exhibit 26707-X0292. 
 
Issued on September 28, 2022. 
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